Strathbungo Society

Minutes of Committee Meeting

Monday 18th May 2009
Grianach
Present: 
Scott Mackay, Joanna Murphy, Teresa Mooney, Lynne Flower, Laura Moodie, James Limb, Stephen Rees, Karen Raeburn, Vivienne Logie, Neil Logie
1. Welcome and Apologies

There were no apologies for absence

2.
Minutes and Matters Arising
The properties referred to on the north side of Nithsdale Road are at 46 and 48. It was thought these were to be sold as residential properties, but in fact are being used as office accommodation. The Society supports this, as maintaining the retail nature of the property.
Regent Bar has appealed the planning decision about outside seating. There is a site visit on 27th May. Anyone who has lodged a submission has a right to attend.

There has been no response from either cleansing or fire departments about the proposed closure of entrances to the Regent Park Square / Nithsdale Road lane.
Newsletters were delayed in delivery; some offers contained within were for April, yet the magazine was received in May (see later points).

The general minutes will be anonymous in future, although ‘action points’ will need to be identifiable. In these cases, the individual is acting on behalf of the Society.

ACTION
· Matt to post minutes online 
3.
Finance

The account balance stands at £1833.78. 

The estimated cost of hosting Bungo in the Back Lanes is of the order of £1650, including the cash float.

The replies about indemnity insurance are awaited.
David Meikle has suggested that the Society could submit an application to the area committee for a grant towards funding of BITBL, which could in turn free up finances for the planters. It was agreed a costed application for £1500-2000 should be submitted, including for chairs and tables, gazebos, insurance and the costs of running competitions such as the Art Competition.
ACTION

· Lynne will cost the current BITBL projected expenses, and suggest items that could be purchased

· Scott will complete the application form

4.
Communications
NEWSLETTER

The newsletter’s delivery was delayed, meaning some of the advertisers’ offers had expired. This was thought to be due to a number of factors; some delay from the printer, and some delay in delivery. We intend to find a solution. In future, offers for advertisers should perhaps be forward-dated. Redicing the numbers of houses for individuals to deliver to, particularly on the south side of Nithsdale Road, would help.
· Laura will contact Andrew Downie to enquire whether there were any particular problems with delivery on this occasion

· Laura will contact Minute Man about printing costs

· Scott has contacted Montgomery Printing, and will chase up the quote

5.
Environment
BACK LANES PROJECT

The consultation findings have been submitted to the council. The Cleansing and Fire department replies are still outstanding.
PLANTERS
The suggestion by David Meikle about applying for a grant to fund events, and free up money for planters, will be followed up (as above). There is still no firm commitment for providing planters on Nithsdale Road.
BACK LANES CLEAR-UP

The council needs to be contacted regarding the back lanes clear-up before BITBL (see BITBL rota)
ACTION

· See above regarding application for grant
· Scott will chase up the Cleansing and Fire department replies
6.
Planning and Licensing

Regent Bar 
Regent Bar appealed the decision not to allow outside seating. There will be a site visit on 27th May. Strathbungo Society and the Community Council have both objected once again.
Samuel Dow’s

Samuel Dow’s have been given an outside seating licence. The Society will be interested in whether this interferes with pavement traffic, and will object if necessary.

Queen Square and Nithsdale Road short term lets
The owner of both 43 Queen Square, and the flats at 60 Queen Square was present to represent her interests, and there was a constructive discussion. Planning permission has been granted for the internal kitchens at 60 Nithsdale Road, but she conceded that permission for short term lets has not been applied for. 43 Queen Square has been let for a number of years on a short term basis, and it was pointed out that the application on behalf of the Society for a ‘Stag Party group’ did not actually result in a booking. The Society will object in principle to the use of these properties, as it will any other property in the conservation area where short term letting without planning consent is discovered. The experience with the Balvicar Road flats sets a precedent on this matter, and Glasgow City Council has a specific clause preventing the short-term letting without permission, that has been tested in the courts.
Concerns over the increasing use of uPVC windows were raised again, and the inconsistent enforcement by the council was highlighted. Unfortunately, despite previous objections, the Society is powerless as the planning assessors are able to come to their own decisions, and apparently the Procurator has declined to enforce the issue.
ACTION

· As many as possible will attend the Regent Park site visit on 27th May.
7.
Events
Bungo in the Back Lanes
The new poster and leaflet, plus general layout were approved.

The police, and Land services have been contacted.

There will be a ‘walk-round’ with the parks department on 26th May.

75 chairs and 40 tables are booked.

A partial set-up, weather dependent, has been planned.

The remainder of the job allocations are on the rota, which has been appended to the minutes as it currently stands.

Any tombola or bottle-stall donations can be delivered to 16 Queen Square as from now.
The Conservatives have approached the Society to ask if they can have a stall at BITBL. After discussion, it was felt not to be appropriate for a charity event such as this.

ACTION

· See attached rota
8. 
AOB

The AGM will be on 24th August.
Notice will need to be given by 1st August.
An independent auditor of the Society’s finances has been agreed.

ACTION

· Joanna to book church hall
The next meeting is will be on 
15th June at Grianach at 7.30pm
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